
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 13 July 2006 

5. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 5.1 MRS M RULE 
 
  Mrs Rule, of the Sumner Redcliffs Historical Society, addressed the Board regarding the history 

of the development and naming of Shag Rock Reserve and associated roading.  Lady Christina 
McCombs and Norman Webb also spoke to the historical place names of the area.  A request 
was put forward to change the signage on the portion of Sumner Road under the cliffs to read 
“Sumner Road” without reference to “Peacock’s Gallop”.  Relevant historical information was 
tabled at the meeting.  

 
  The Board received the information and requested that staff prepare a report on the naming 

issues raised by Mrs Rule, to include consideration of historical or interpreted Maori names as 
an appropriate choice for the area in question and also to include information as to any costs 
associated with renaming. 

 
 5.2 PORT HILLS ROAD SUBDIVISION 
 
  Margaret Smith and Marguerite van Eijkman raised issues surrounding the development on Port 

Hills Road, to include resulting problems with flooding, drainage, property level changes and 
safety concerns.  They raised questions as to whether the development was in compliance with 
notification requirements and with the terms of issued resource consents. 

 
  The Board received the information and requested information from staff as to the terms of any  

resource consents and variances and information concerning Council’s Resource Consent 
Communications Plan.  

 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


